
What types of claims do we exclude in determining our payment?  
 
The following claims are not subject to the assessment:  
 

• claims related to expenses or general administrative costs  
• payments made to qualifying providers under a “pay for performance” or other incentive 

compensation arrangement  
• claims paid by carriers and third-party administrators with respect to accidental injury, specified 

disease, hospital indemnity, dental, vision, disability income, long-term care, Medicare 
supplement or other limited benefit health insurance. Claims paid for dental services covered 
under a medical policy are included, however.  

• claims paid for non-residents of Maine  
• claims paid under retiree health benefit plans that are separate from benefit plans for existing 

employees  
• claims paid by an employee benefit excess carrier which are counted by a different third-party 

administrator in determining its savings offset payment  
• claims paid for persons covered under a benefit plan for federal employees  
• claims paid for services outside of this State  

 


